STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF CONGO AT THE 17TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(30 October 2013, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the Delegation of Congo to their second UPR. 
2. Botswana commends Congo for the establishment of the inter-ministerial committee to follow-up cooperation with the international mechanisms for the protection and promotion of human rights, as well as the development of a matrix for the implementation of the UPR recommendations from the country’s first review. This shows the country’s commitment to the UPR mechanism and to the promotion and protection of the human rights of its people.
3. We welcome Congo’s ratification of the Convention against Transnational Organized Crime and its Protocol against trafficking in persons, as well as the CRC Optional Protocols.
4. Botswana also notes with appreciation the many legislative reforms Congo has adopted in the area of human rights. These include the 2010 Child Protection Act, the 2011 Law on the fight against HIV/AIDS and protection of the rights of persons living with HIV/AIDS, and the 2011 law prohibiting trafficking and sexual exploitation of indigenous children and women.
5. It is also encouraging to note that Congo is taking steps towards reviewing its law on the National Human Rights Commission with a view to ensure its effective functioning. We encourage the Government of Congo to continue in this direction.

6.  Botswana wishes to make the following two recommendations:

i) Continue strengthening measures aimed at addressing issues of domestic violence and female genital mutilation, including raising awareness campaigns,  ensuring effective access to justice for victims, and developing a comprehensive support system for gender-based violence victims; and
ii) Continue to strengthen measures in the fight against corruption, extortion and fraud. 
7. Finally, we wish Congo a successful review and adoption of their report.

I thank you!
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